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HAPPY NEW YEAR!!!

Our Group

At this time there are approximately 41 youth and 16 adults registered in the Beaver, Cub, Scout and Venturer programs as well as members of the 87th Group Committee Executive.

All Section Meetings are held at the following times at W. H. Ford School:

Beavers (youth ages 5-7)

Wednesday, 6:15 – 7:30 p.m.

Cubs (youth ages 8 – 10)

Tuesday, 7:00 – 8:30 p.m.

Scouts (youth ages 11 – 13)

Monday, 7:30 – 9:00 p.m.

Venturers (youth ages 14 – 17)

Wednesday, 7:30 – 9:00 p.m.

Group Committee Meetings are held the 2nd Sunday of the Month between 7:30 – 9:30 p.m. at the Northwest Leisure Centre.  The upcoming meeting dates are as follows:  January 12, February 9, March 9, April 13, May 11 and 
June 8.    All leaders and parents of registered youth are encouraged to attend these meetings as this is when we make all major decisions regarding our Group.  If you wish to have a copy of the Group Committee Meeting Minutes e-mailed to you each month, please send an e-mail to Kathleen Wandler at r.wandler@sk.sympatico.ca and I will add you to the mailing list.

Most of the positions on our Executive have finally been filled and the Executive is as follows:

Chairperson
Steve Paul

Vice-Chairperson
Vacant

Past-Chairperson
Gord Campbell

Secretary
Kathleen Wandler

Treasurer
Kelly Girard

Fundraising Coordinator
Sylvie McAllister

Fundraising Coordinator
Roxanne Lachambre

Newsletter Editor
Vacant 

Quartermaster
Jim Wilcox

Beaver Section Leader
Amanda Link

Cub Section Leader
Rick Webb/Steve Paul

Scout Section Leader
Ray Wandler

Venturer Section Leader
Steve Busch

As you can see, there are still two vacant positions,  the Vice-Chairperson and the Newsletter Editor.  In addition, the current Chairperson has indicated that he will not continue as the Chairperson for the 2003-04 Scouting Year.  If anyone is interested in being the Chairperson next fall, this would be the ideal time to step forward in the Vice-Chairperson’s position so that you would be able to get a better understanding of the workings of Group Committee and what would be involved in the Chairperson’s duties.

If you have any questions or concerns in regards to the program your youth is registered in, or would like more information regarding the duties of the vacant positions, please don't hesitate to contact your section leaders or any one of the following:

CHAIRPERSON
Steve Paul
791-0442

SECRETARY
Kathleen Wandler
545-8471

TREASURER
Kelly Girard
545-9139

Chairperson’s Message

It’s hard to believe the 2002-03 Scouting Year is almost half over.  We were off to a shaky start with some vacancies in our Group Committee, but thanks to Kelly Girard (Treasurer), Sylvie McAllister and Roxanne Lachambre (Fundraising), and Kathleen Wandler (Secretary), most of the positions are filled.  Without these wonderful people stepping forward, we would not be able to operate.  The position of Vice-Chair is still open, so if anyone else would like to help out, please feel free to contact me (Steve Paul) @ 791-0442.

At the end of September, all Sections took part in the England District Fall Camp (now called the Regina Northwest Area Fall Camp) at Echo Provincial Park.  Everyone who attended had a good time, even with the cold evenings.  This may have been the last “England District Fall Camp”.  Due to the restructuring of the service areas this camp may become somewhat larger in the future.

I always look forward to our Annual Family Campfire night.  This gives the other leaders and me a chance to meet all of the youth and their families, from Beavers up to Venturers.  I hope that at this event the families get a little taste of what happens in the evenings at the camps their youth attend.

All Sections are off to a great start with their programs well underway.  Please feel free to contact any of the leaders 

with any questions or ideas you may have.  We are always open to suggestions

 The Section Leaders are as follows:

BEAVERS
Amanda Link
543-9873

CUBS
Steve Paul or
791-0442


Rick Webb
949-1078

SCOUTS
Ray Wandler
545-8471

VENTURERS
Steve Busch
543-6556

Beavers

Hello once again from the W. H. Ford Beaver Colony.  A big hearty thank you to all the new people who have decided to enrich our world with their participation in Scouting.  Some new faces in our leadership team are,  Dave Munroe (545-7804) and Linda Barr (949-2940).  Returning leaders are Amanda Link (543-9873), Tammy Campbell (949-8488) and myself, Duane Samuelson (924-0104).  Your comments are important to us because it can help us to improve the program your children are involved in.

Our colony has 5 leaders and 12 children with most of the youth being of a mature age as far as Beaver ages go.  We lost one of the youth early in the program year.  He has moved on to bigger and better things.  Our colony has divided up into two groups called lodges and has chosen as their lodge names the Cougar and the Cobra.  We have been busy doing things such as a fall camp at Echo Provincial Park, an indoor campfire, Grandparents fun day, making paper mache pumpkins, frosting Christmas trees and buying gifts for Santas Anonymous.

In the New Year, we have planned some swimming, tobogganing, a winter hike, making campfire ash cans and making uniform hangers. As well, with the parent’s permission the Beavers old enough to do so will be introduced to the Cub program by attending some of their meetings.

On behalf of our Beaver colony, we hope you had a Merry Christmas and best wishes in the year to come.

Cubs
This year our Cub group has 15 youth enrolled.  The youth have been divided into three packs with an even distribution of first to third year cubs in each pack.  

Our Group has six leaders:  Gord Barr, Craig Campbell, Kelvin DeGrow, Kathleen Wandler, Rick Webb and Steve Paul.

Please feel free to call any of us if you have ideas, questions or just want to help. 

We were off to a fast start with the England District Fall Camp (Northwest Regina Area Fall Camp) at the end of September.  We did a Thanksgiving craft of a turkey fridge magnet, built a toolbox, went on a tour of Access Communications, and swimming at the Sandra Schmirler Leisure Centre.  The Cubs have also worked on some badges:  First Aid, Camping, Winter Camping, Computer and Carpenter.  We also had a party for Halloween and a bowling party for Christmas.

Later this year, they will learn to canoe, tie a fly as well as cast (fly fishing), archery, as well as build and race a cub 

car.  We can’t tell you all of our secrets so you’ll find out more later.

Scouts

We have 8 youth in Scouts, 3 girls and 5 boys.  The last weekend in September five youth attended the Northwest Regina Area Fall Camp (England District Fall Camp).  Although the temperatures fell to below -10ºC the Friday night, Saturday and Sunday were sunny and warm and everybody enjoyed the program activities.  Many thanks to Mike Labatt for coming out and helping, you were a life saver.

The first weekend in October was the Arrowhead Camp held at Camp Gilwell.  It started with a mini blizzard driving out to Gilwell, setting up tents in the dark and damp, -8ºC Friday night, but the weather was almost warm on Saturday.  The 4 youth who attended received either the Leadership badge or World Conservation award.

The Food Bank Drive was very well attended with all the Scouts helping.  The all night Explorer Hike in late October was attended by all members of our Troop.  Everyone was up to the challenge and gave it their best effort, with 3 members completing the hike.  At the Family Campfire evening in October, Scouts performed a skit and cheers and invested 2 youth (Aimee McAllister & Landen Pillipow).  Scouter Ray was presented with his 10 Year Award by the Area Commissioner, Randy Carnduff.  Later in October the youth helped to clean & organize the storage room in the gym, a big job and well done.

In November we had an outdoor cook-out.  Using briquettes and cardboard box ovens, we cooked Pizza pops, Quesadilla’s and burritos; perogies were fried on top of tin can stoves with buddy burners; and blueberry bushpies were cooked on a fire.  Parents were invited to come to the meeting to sample some of the culinary skills, and those who showed up agreed that it was real tasty. Later in November we did knife, axe & saw safety, and instructed the youth in stove and lantern lighting.  All the Scouts have now earned those permits.

In early December, 7 Scouts volunteered to go to the Regina Rescue Mission and help with Christmas decorations.  We went to the IMAX Science Centre and did some star gazing and Saturn watching at the observatory.  Two meetings in December were spent working on a craft.  Saws, drills, sandpaper, and a couple of helping dads later (thanks to Dave Pillipow and Mike Labatt), the Scouts had a really cool 3 tier shelf unit. For the Christmas party we went to “The ZONE” for a dance, it was thoroughly enjoyed by all.

In January we will be working on activities in preparation for the Klondike Hike in early February.

The Klondike Hike around Wascana Lake is on February 1.  We’re also going to a winter camp at Gilwell with the 86th Scouts the weekend of February 7.

Venturers

This year’s company consists of 6 youth and 2 advisors. Elections were held and the results were as follows: President - Drew Brown, Vice-President - Matt Busch, Treasurer - Devin Braumberger, Secretary – Michelle Busch, Communications – Tina MacDonald, Member at Large - Colleen McEltree and Adult Advisors -  Steve Busch and Julie Busch.

Our neighbouring company to the north (Regina 86th), consisting of 3 youth and advisor Kelly Moen, asked to informally meet with our company to make a more enjoyable experience for both groups. This has proven to be very beneficial. 

Venturers (Cont’d.)
In the past 5 months our company has sent representatives to the Regina Northwest Fall Camp, the all night Explorer Hike and the Remembrance Day Service at Victoria Park.

Four of the youth have achieved St. John Ambulance Standard First Aid training.   Additional activities have been a movie night, helping decorate at the Regina Rescue Mission, shooting air pistols at the Wascana Pistol Club and numerous discussions in the school gym.

Future activities include participation in the Klondike Hike, attending a Pats hockey game, a winter camp at Gilwell and planning a spectacular spring camp.

First Aid Training
Thirteen members of our Group attended a St. John Ambulance Standard First Aid course and all received certification.  They were:  Adults, Kelly Girard, Amanda Link, Tammy Campbell, Linda Barr and Kathleen Wandler; and Venturers, Michelle Busch and Devin Braumberger;  Scouts, Thomas Busch, Naomi McGowan, Monique Kostick, Aimee McAllister, Nathan Labatt and Aaron Wandler .

Venturers, Matt Busch and Tina McDonald, attended First Aid and CPR level C training organized for Northwest Regina Area Scouts Canada Members. The course was quite intense and both were successful in receiving certification.

Congratulations to all!  We also need to acknowledge the time given to the Scout program by these people because these courses involved 16 to 20 hours of each person’s time.

Royal Astronomical Society of Canada – Regina Centre

On December 14, several leaders, youth and parents went to the Science Centre for a presentation by the Royal Astronomical Society of Canada – Regina Centre.  We were able to view several astronomical features through the large telescope permanently set up on the roof of the Science Centre and through another telescope which they brought onto the roof for our use.  


Thank you to the volunteers from this group who gave their time to teach us a little about astronomy.

Their Society promotes amateur astronomy in Regina and Southern Saskatchewan and encourages the general public to come out and view the night skies.  

The Society asked us to let you all know that they have a website that you can visit which gives information on their organization.  The address is http://www.ras.sk.ca

Thanks to all Volunteers

At this time, we would like to acknowledge all the unnamed Volunteers that make our group work.  We all know that the members of Group Committee and the Leaders give a large amount of their time to make this group work but we also need to acknowledge those parents that do a lot of work for the Group.  The team that makes this group work are the Group Committee Members and the Leaders but it is also the parents that come out to camps and pitch in, stay at regular meetings to help with activities, come along on tours to supervise, help out at the Newsletter delivery, help out at the annual Food Bank Drive, work at Bingos and do other countless unnamed activities to help the group.

We had thought to name all the volunteers in this newsletter but we have so many activities and so many people helping at different times that we might miss someone.  So instead we send out a huge THANK YOU to all that have helped this year and in past years.  You make this group work!

Upcoming Bingos

New Bingo dates have been given for the next three months.  The dates and times are as follows:

Sunday
February 9
Late Night

Sunday
February 23
Afternoon

Tuesday
March 18
Evening

Friday
April 25
Late Night
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